Genessee County Commission on Aging Minutes from January 28th, 2016 

Meeting was called to order by Doug Wilson @ 1145am

Gccoa sponsored lunch

Lynn Radzilowaki was the speaker at today's meeting (GCSeniors.org)

Approval of December minutes: tabled until February

Jim (PNS) made a motion to approve the agenda with the corrections: Kathy McGathy would like to discuss hiring someone to assist with the website. Seth LSEM added to discuss in depth the resource directory listings. Jane (Brookdale) second that motion. Motion approved to accept agenda as revised.

Treasures Report: Joyce Thewalt printed a copy of the annual report and passed out to membership showing expenses and revenue for the last 2 years. 

Membership: Joyce Thewalt reported that our current membership is at 112 paid. We had a total of 158 last year. 22 new members. Passed around listing to group. Barb Horner accepted reports as listed. 

Resource Directory: Kim Blackstock- The cost of the directories this year to print 15,000 will be $18,000. Covered selling ads to help raise this money. We are currently in the process of making revisions to current listings as a committee, the changes will be submitted to Kim in February and than moved on to the final revision process. Seth LSEM brought up a concern about liability with some listings in the directory. The group decided as a whole to continue listing non members as we have been doing to increase our amount of resources we can offer the community. 

Ad Update: tabled until February. Deadline is March 1st

Website Update: Kathy McGathy- currently accepting corrections and emails thru the website. 360 interactive will handle any structural issues with the site. COA is responsible for maintenance. When discussing hiring help for the site. Jessica (Gross AL) and Jane (Brookdale) volunteered to hep without pay. Will set up a time to sit down with Kathy. 

Phone Update: An Caylor was not able to attend the meeting but sent the phone, Lisa Church will take the phone this month and create a sign up list to bring to the next meeting. 

Senior Millage Report: covered in speaker presentation

Advertising Report: tabled until February

Heater/Fan Update: tabled until February (Joyce announced 6-10 heaters available still contact Kim Cox for more information. Agency will need to make request on behalf of the senior.)

Buisness Cards: Kim Blackstock- passed out examples of the buisness cards the board would like to be available to membership to hand out at events. Joyce Thewalt made a motion to order 1,000 cards for $70, Mike second motion. Motion approved. (Amended- $20 design fee)

Moving forward 2016- Kim Blackstock passed out a suggestion sheet to the group to be submitted to the board for ideas to help us grow as a group, also discussed free lunch coupon to hand out to membership to promote more visitors.

Membership Sharing: 2/1/16 Senior Winter Games begin, 2/2/16 MASH @ Aubrees, 3/17/16 GSWSM 
